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Introduction
•

Non-alcoholic steatohepatitis is a well understood
diagnosis in the setting of obesity, metabolic
syndrome, hyperlipidemia, and type 2 diabetes.

•

It is commonly seen as a slowly progressive
condition

•

Rapid NASH decompensation is very rare but a
small number of cases have been seen in the setting
of drug use, rapid weight loss, and bariatric surgery.

•

This aggressive form of NASH in the setting of
malignancy related weight loss presents a unique
clinical scenario to be further investigated.

On presentation the patient was found to have
transaminitis (AST 79, ALT 44, Alkaline Phosphatase
109, Total Bilirubin 3.8). The patient denied colicky
pains and had no visible jaundice of her eyes or
tongue. An ultrasound did not show any evidence of a
portal vein thrombosis. MRI of her abdomen showed
markedly severe hepatic steatosis with no signs of
biliary obstruction. An infectious and autoimmune
workup was grossly negative. A liver biopsy showed
steatohepatitis consistent with Non-Alcoholic
Steatohepatitis (NASH) with no evidence of
sinusoidal obstruction syndrome or malignant
infiltration.
Imaging

Case
A 46 year old female presents to the hospital with
generalized weakness and severely decreased nutritional
intake. One year ago she was diagnosed with primary
pancreatic cancer Stage III T4N0M0 encasing the right
hepatic artery for which she was treated with folfirinox
chemotherapy, hypo-fractionated radiation and underwent
pancreaticoduodenectomy with negative margins for
malignancy 7 months ago. Her post-surgical course has been
complicated by a markedly decreased appetite and weight
loss of 100 pounds, from 260 to 160 pounds.

Discussion
NASH is a multifactorial and relatively common
pathology in obese patients in which disordered lipid
metabolism leads to oxidative stress and inflammation
in the liver. However, NASH in the setting of rapid
weight loss and malnutrition has been scarcely reported
in the literature. The mechanism of this hepatic injury
remains poorly understood but is theorized to be due to
rapidly mobilized fats from adipose tissue which then
crowd the hepatic circulation. Similar to NASH
traditionally seen in obese patients, reactive oxygen
species created by oxidation of free fatty acids cause
hepatocyte injury. Of those with NASH, up to 20%
progress to cirrhosis over a 15 year period and rapid
weight loss has been reported to speed the progression
from NASH to liver failure in an even shorter time
frame, yet this remains poorly understood.
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